Hathersage Parish Council

Minutes of a meeting held at Hathersage Memorial Hall

 on 6 July 2010. 

Present – Councillors CJ Cartledge (Chair), D Jackson, P Mander, R Olle, HJ Rodgers & A Schofield.

In attendance – CF Cave (Treasurer), J Robins (Clerk) & Outseats Parish Councillor A Claxton.

Public participation

1. There were no members of the public present.
2. There was no report from District Councillors. 

3. PC Richardson attended and gave a report. There had been 25 crimes in the Hathersage area in the past three months including theft, assault, burglary, suspicious activity and drugs offences. There had been ten incidents of antisocial behaviour. One of the outdoor shops had recently had several thousand pounds worth of clothing stolen during a ram raid. Residents had attended the police liaison meeting to complain about speeding traffic on Sheffield Road. They thought that the vehicle activated sign, although helpful, was in the wrong place and that further speed reduction measures needs to be taken. The Joint Transport Committee will consider this at its next meeting. 
King George’s Field Trust

1. Total funds stand at approximately £34,100.

2. There had been no requests for donations.

3. Accounts for payment. The schedule of accounts for payment totalling £25.00 was approved.

4. Following the co-option of three new councillors the new bank mandate was signed.

Council meeting

1. Apologies.

Apologies for absence had been received from Cllrs Dietsch, Shuttleworth, Tibenham & Wain. 

2.  Members declaration of interest.

Cllr Jackson declared an interest in item 6.5. as one of the items for payment was for the firm for which he works.
3. Minutes.

The minutes of the meeting held on 8 June were approved. 

4. Planning Applications.

4.1. NP/DDD/ 0410/0358, 6 The Dale. New porch and extensions to the rear and side. The Council had previously objected to this proposal and the applicant queried the grounds for the objection. As it has now been granted with conditions the Council will take no further action.
4.2. NP/DDD/0510/0533, The Old Bell House, Church Bank. Replace existing timber double garage with new limestone double garage. The Council had no objection to this application.
4.3. NP/DDD/0610/0583, Eastwood House, Church Bank. Removal of existing conservatory to north elevation. The Council had no objection to this application.
4.4. NP/DDD/0610/0614, Glenthorne, Castleton Road. Proposed replacement garage. The Council had no objection to this application.
5. Planning Decisions.

5.1. NP/DDD/0310/0234, Dale View Cottage, Sheffield Road. Refused.

5.2. NP/DDD/0310/0244 & 0245, Booths Farm, Sheffield Road. Granted.

6. Financial matters.

6.1. Following the co-option of three new councillors the new bank mandate was signed.

6.2. The treasurer reported that the Natwest deposit account was only paying 0.1% interest. He was investigating alternative accounts and suggested that councillors should think about how long the funds could be tied up for as this affects the rate of interest. The Council will discuss the matter further at the August meeting.
6.3. Councillors had held a review of the internal audit. The notes from the meeting are attached to these minutes.
6.4. The monthly accounts as previously circulated were approved. The treasurer reported that training for swimming pool staff had exceeded the budget and explained the reasons.
6.5. Accounts for payment totalling £32,067.39 (including £1906.72 VAT) as previously circulated were approved. 

6.6. Councillors Jackson and Schofield were authorised to sign cheques at the August meeting.

7. Correspondence.

7.1. Email re planning application for 6 The Dale. See item 4.1.
7.2. Request from Vitalise for a donation. The Council agreed a donation of £50.
7.3. The DDDC Area Community Northern Forum will take place on Tuesday 20 July, 7 pm at Bakewell Agricultural Business Centre. Cllr Cartledge will attend.
7.4. The Friends of the Peak District are holding a training event ‘Introduction to Planning’ on Wednesday 14 July, 9.30 am – 4.30 pm at 22a Endcliffe Crescent, Broomhill, Sheffield. 

8. Village Matters.

8.1. Fence at Morley Lodge. The occupants of Morley Lodge had received a letter advising them that enforcement proceedings were being taken against them for non removal of fence materials from their garden even though the fence had been taken down. The Council considers this unnecessary harassment of an individual householder. And the clerk was instructed to write a strong letter to PDNPA with copies to the local MP, District Councillors, County Councillors and the Peak Park Parishes’ Forum. 
8.2. Booths Edge Lease. The lease runs out in March 2011. The Council agreed that the treasurer will invite the tenants to renew the lease on the same terms at an increased annual rent in line with the increase in the RPI between December 2007 and December 2010 rather than an annual rent of £360 as agreed at the last meeting.
8.3. Footpaths report. This had been circulated. Thanks were expressed to the Footpaths Officer for his report. The clerk was asked to inform the Footpaths Officer of the loose stile next to the allotments by the Church.
8.4. Condition of footpath FP45. No action has been taken to improve the condition of this footpath despite numerous letters to DCC. The Council understands that Outseats Parish Council has also written about this footpath and the clerk was asked to discuss a joint approach.
8.5. Church Bank cobbles. The condition of the cobbles is deteriorating. The clerk had written several times to Phil Berry of DCC but no progress had been made. Cllr Rodgers and Chris Cave will write a letter as they had met Phil Berry last year to discuss the situation.
8.6 Hedge to side of Memorial Hall. This is in urgent need of trimming. The clerk will ask Redwood Landscapes to cut it urgently.
9. Recreation Committee.  The minutes of the meeting held on 22 June had been circulated. The next meeting will be on 22 July.
10. Website Committee meeting date. Monday 19 July at 7.30 pm
11. Outseats Parish Council. 

11.1. Cllr Olle reported on the June meeting, the minutes of which will be circulated in due course. Outseats had attended the inter Parish Forum for ancient by ways. The clerk was asked to find out more about this as HPC may want to send a representative in future. Outseats are also considering a reply to the PDNPA letter following its visit to the village on 1 March. The Clerk will ask if Outseats would like to make a joint response.
11.2. Cllr Mander will represent Hathersage Parish Council at the next meeting of Outseats Parish Council which takes place on Monday 26 July at 7.30 pm in the Memorial Hall.                                      

12. Circulation Pack. The contents of the circulation pack were noted as follows: 

DALC Circulars 26/2010 – 30/2010

13. Date of next meeting – 3 August at 7.30 pm in the Hathersage Memorial Hall, Sampson Room.  

14. Items for information or next agenda. 

14.1. Hathersage Playgroup.
14.2. Response to PDNPA letter of 5 March following visit to Hathersage

The meeting finished at 9.40 pm.

Notes of  the Hathersage Parish Council Internal Audit Review Meeting

The meeting was held at the Swimming Pool, at 6.40pm, on 22 June 2010

 Present: Chris Cartledge, Jason Dietsch, Alan Schofield, Tom Wain 

There were no members of the Public present.  Notes were taken by Chris Cartledge

It was noted that this was the first such review, held without the presence of officers.  To assist Parish Councillors, the Responsible Financial Officer had supplied three extracts from Governance and Accountability for Local Councils, A Practitioners’ Guide 2010 (England), as follows:

· Appendix 9 – An approach to internal audit testing

· Paragraphs 2.79 on – the review of the system of internal audit, What does the law say you have to do?

· Paragraphs 2.97 on – Risk Management

These were used to guide discussion which covered the whole of the Council's internal controls, not just the role of the internal auditor.  The three documents were reviewed in turn, paragraph by paragraph.  On all documents, councillors present agreed that the answer is Yes to all the questions asked, except where noted below:

It was noted that the Pool is the most significant source of financial risk, because of the size and level of business activity;

It was noted that although it is considered good practice to seek the input of the internal auditor input into the process, however on this occasion members relied on extracts from Governance and Accountability for Local Councils, A Practitioners’ Guide 2010 (England);

Is s137 expenditure separately recorded and within statutory limits?  While councillors present were sure that this is the case, it is not separately reported to the Council in the monthly reports;

Does a review of the minutes identify any unusual financial activity? No;

It was noted that council members could do with more training, to better understand their responsibilities;

Councillor present were sure that internal audit properly takes account of all the risks facing the council, but were not sure whether there is an approved plan nor when that was approved;

Internal audit has reported with a clean bill of health, but the date of that was not to hand;

It was agreed to ask where copies of the minutes are currently held;

It was noted that although the name of any member having an interest is properly recorded, the nature of that interest is not.

The meeting closed at 7.10pm
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